Amadeo Saenz Jr., P. E. 

Executive Director

Texas Department of Transportation

125 East 11th Street 

Austin, Texas 78701 

Dear Mr. Saenz,

I am a concerned Texas citizen who opposes the La Entrada Al Pacifico trade corridor planned through the Big Bend.

I find it astonishing that with TXDOT having to slash its budgets you all are even considering this plan. Why are my tax dollars being allocated to a project that will harm  one of Texas' crown jewels while areas of the state that need new roads (or light rail) are left to go begging? Does that really make sense to you?

I understand that El Paso officials would be delighted to have this trade corridor pass through their area, as everything I read says they are actively seeking more cross border trade. They are expanding their facilities and are eager to accommodate more traffic.  

I urge you to instruct your agency to study how to move the La Entrada Al Pacifico trade corridor from its present course to one that uses El Paso as its port of entry. 

The Big Bend is all that's left of the Texas our forefathers knew. It is a living piece of Texas history, and a sanctuary for all Texans when they need wide open spaces, sky and stars, and small town smiles. 

We've already ceded too much of our state to the compromises of modern life. When your grandchildren are on your knee will you be proud to tell them how you saved a special piece of Texas for them? Or will La Entrada Al Pacifico be one more example of losing the best of our state? 

 There is a clear choice here, and as a voter and taxpayer I absolutely insist that you exert every effort possible to see that the La Entrada Al Pacifico trade corridor stays out of the Big Bend.  El Paso wants it, the Big Bend doesn't need it, and for once doing the right thing will produce a win-win outcome for everyone.

Future Texans will indeed inherit our mistakes, but they don’t have to. Please act now so that we can leave them a Big Bend region they can be as proud of to inherit as we are to pass on.

Sincerely,

